Site Report — Levelock — Feb 2024

To: Superintendent Kasie Luke From: Kathy Touring, Head Teacher
and LPSD School Board Members

Outstanding Activities and Events

We now have an active student government, elections having been held in February. Our school store was
reestablished and the officers placed their first order in anticipation of the grand opening in March. The
students are also in the planning stages of an annual school trip.

One of our secondary students participated in an Ed Rising conference in Juneau. Her presentation on the
importance of public education was selected for the competition. She was able to share her experience in
the Levelock school.

Mr. Rettmann, Ms. Touring, and students preparing akutaq as part T

of the secondary students’ cultural awareness project. o

Personnel

We welcomed Maddy Apokedak to our classified staff this month. We are very fortunate at Levelock to have
a reliable and consistent staff that often go the extra mile to ensure that our school runs smoothly and
efficiently.

Standards Based System/Curriculum Progress

Amplify and MAPS testing for elementary and secondary students was completed January 15-26. We have
begun to implement Amplify Interventions where needed in the elementary classroom. Secondary students
continue to acquire proficiency in non-core standards with specialized projects.

Two secondary students were accepted into the BBRCTE program of their choice and will complete these

courses this semester as part of their Career Readiness.
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Technology Insights

Technology is in use daily for a variety of educational purposes including online classes, intervention
programs and student research projects. Zoom is particularly valuable to establish connections with support
personnel throughout the district. Students have been instructed in internet safety practices.

Facility Update

Broken door jamb on teacher housing apartment 2. Suspected U-joint maintenance necessary on school
vehicle. Maintenance was informed.

LSAC Activity

Levelock’s LSAC is in place with a meeting scheduled for March 7.

Volunteer Report

N/A

Professional Development

Mr. Rettman has been working with his mentor through the Alaska Statewide Mentor Project and Ms.
Touring has been attending the weekly Elementary PLC training sessions each Wednesday with Ms.
McCarley.

Pupil % Attendance K-12

We are now at an enrollment of 14 students K-12, and two preschoolers. Attendance for the month of
February was 92.24%.

r

R

Mr. Rettmann’s student, Maddy, conducting her Yu’'pik

language class.
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Student and Staff Safety

Ms. Kumi Rattenbery visited the school to conduct vision and hearing screening and led classes on healthy
boundaries and safety.. A fire drill was conducted in February.

Subsistence Calendar

N/A

Other
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